Y Pwyllgor Cyllid

_

Finance Committee

Senedd Cymru

Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 ISN SeneddCyllid@enedd.cymru senedd.cymru/SeneddCyllid 0300 200 6565

Welsh Parliament

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN SeneddFinance@senedd.wales senedd.wales/SeneddFinance 0300 200 6565

Chair, Children, Young People, and Education Committee

Chair, Climate Change, Environment, and Infrastructure Committee

Chair, Culture, Communications, Welsh Language, Sport, and International

Relations Committee

Chair, Economy, Trade, and Rural Affairs Committee

Chair, Equality and Social Justice Committee

Chair, Health and Social Care Committee

Chair, Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee

Chair, Local Government and Housing Committee

19 April 2023

Dear Committee Chairs,

Welsh Government Draft Budget 2024-25: Engagement

At our meeting on 23 March 2023, the Finance Committee (the Committee) considered its programme of engagement for the forthcoming Welsh Government's Draft Budget 2024-25, ahead of the Committee's annual Plenary debate on spending priorities, provisionally scheduled for 12 July. I am writing to Chairs of subject committees to share our thinking. The Committee has agreed to undertake a number of engagement activities prior to the publication of the Draft Budget, in the autumn. These include, a stakeholder event, focus groups held with the general public, and a workshop with Members of the Welsh Youth Parliament.

Stakeholder Event: Wrexham

This year's stakeholder event will take place at the Glyndwr University Campus (Catrin Finch Centre) in Wrexham on the morning of Thursday 15 June. This will be an opportunity for the Committee to hear directly from interested organisations/individuals on the expected draft budget proposals, as well as their views on the Welsh Government's approach to setting the budget and prioritising resources. As cross-Committee engagement with stakeholders on the budget is crucial to effective scrutiny, I would like to invite Committee Chairs or a Member of your Committee to join the event. If Chairs or



Members are interested in attending, please contact the clerking team seneddfinance@senedd.wales by 22 May.

Citizen engagement focus groups with the Welsh public

On behalf of the Committee, the Senedd's Citizens Engagement Team will be holding a series of focus groups on the Draft Budget with the Welsh public. The team has undertaken similar exercises over the past few years and the aim of this work is to form a longitudinal study to allow the Committee to monitor perspectives and attitudes over time. Participants will be sourced through similar partner organisations to cover the same demographics as last year, and groups will be organised to focus on particular policy areas. The Citizens Engagement Team will circulate the dates of sessions to all Committees, should any Members wish to participate. This will allow an opportunity for Members to hear first-hand from the citizens of Wales where spending should be prioritised.

Welsh Youth Parliament

Last year to further complement our engagement work, the Committee held a workshop with Members of the Youth Parliament. It was extremely informative to hear openly from these young Members about the issues concerning and directly affecting them. We are keen to continue building on this invaluable work and will be inviting the youth Members to participate in a workshop again this year.

Finance Committee Plenary Debate on the Welsh Government spending priorities

As mentioned above, the Committee intends to hold a Plenary debate on Wednesday 12 July on the Welsh Government's spending priorities for 2024-25. The outcomes of our engagement work will inform and feed into this debate, which will provide the best opportunity to influence the Welsh Government spending priorities before the Draft Budget is formulated in the autumn. As ever, we would very much welcome the participation of Committee Chairs, as well as other Members, as part of this debate, to ensure that the Welsh Government's spending plans are informed by the views and priorities of Senedd Committees.

Approach to budget scrutiny

I will shortly be writing to Chairs, with regard to the Committee's approach to budget scrutiny, including information on the consultation and timetable once the Trefnydd has notified the Business Committee of the Draft Budget publication dates.

The Finance Committee has tried to ensure that the profile and effectiveness of budget scrutiny in the Senedd is continually improved and that the Welsh public are able to engage fully with the process. As you are aware, we are currently discussing proposals with the Minister for Finance and Local Government to amend the <u>Budget Process Protocol</u>, which sets out an understanding between the



Welsh Government and the Senedd on the administrative arrangements for the scrutiny of the annual draft budget and other related budgetary matters.

In addition, during last year's budget round the Committee agreed to consult with Committees on the documentation provided by the Welsh Government alongside its Draft Budget proposals, with a view to seeking improvements to the information provided. I wrote to <u>Chair on this issue on 8 March</u> and I am grateful to the Committees that have responded. As this work progresses, I will continue to provide updates to Committees on developments.

If you have any questions about any aspect of the Draft Budget process, please feel free to contact me or the Clerk to the Finance Committee, Owain Roberts, 0300 200 6388, seneddfinance@senedd.wales.

Yours sincerely,

Peredur Owen Griffiths

Chair, Finance Committee

I we willie

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg.

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English.